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TOWNSHIP OF BALDWIN 

MONTHLY MEETING 

TOWNHALL AT 2399-90TH AVE., BALDWIN 

 

 

April 6, 2023 

 

Chairman Douglas Veenendall called the meeting to order at 4:30 PM. Supervisor Don L. Johnson & Joseph Kusilek, 

Treasurer, Ronda Helgeson and Clerk, James Harer were present. 

 

Others: Kay Harer, Terry Helgeson, Joe Gerhardt, Tom Olson & Heather Zinda. 

 

Motion to approve agenda as printed. Seconded and carried. 

 

Minutes of the March 9, 2023, board meeting was read. Motion by Joseph Kusilek to approve, seconded by Don L. 

Johnson. Carried. 

 

Vendor checks were reviewed along with bank balances. Motion by Don L. Johnson to approve check #11587-11617 for 

$22,088.94. Seconded by Joseph Kusilek, carried. 

 

Kris Poston, Recycling Specialist from St. Croix County gave a very informative and education review of recycling 

procedures and how our program was going in relation to other towns. She left some promotional material for town 

residents and offered to furnish those items for a table at the town’s 150th anniversary.  The board thanked her for a 

excellent presentation. 

 

Chairman Douglas Veenendall presented the names of David Mentink and David Niccum for re-appointment to the Town 

Plan Committee serving a three-year term. 

 

Don L. Johnson moved to accept the appointment of David Mentink and David Niccum to the Town Plan Committee 

starting April 30th. Seconded by Joseph Kusilek, carried. 

 

Don L. Johnson updated the board on anniversary plans. Heather Zinda gave a cost and quantity report on food to be 

served. The sub-committee will meet again in April and finalize plans.  There will be a table with Historical Society 

members, everyone thought recycling information would be good also. 

 

There was only one new farm outbuilding permit issued in March. 

 

No new information on comprehensive plan. Next meeting will be April 12th in the afternoon. 

 

Estimated cost for road work has increased. The feeling was to try and finish the paving projects, but seal coating may 

have to be reduced and/or a loan taken out later in the year. This will be discussed at the annual meeting.  

 

Woodville fire truck may have to be returned for some repairs. 

 

ARPA funds had added interest. The annual report is due at the end of April.  

 

Patrolman Joseph Gerhardt obtained estimates to repair, sand blast and paint the Mack truck. Work could be done in 

June and would be +/-$4,600.00. The board tabled this item until May. 

 

St. Croix Electric Coop. sent a ballot for election of a District #6 director. Consensus was to pass on this offer. 

 

There were no: Public comments, correspondences or chairman updates. 

 

Joseph Kusilek moved to have our next meeting on May 4th. Seconded and carried. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:45. 

(Minutes were approved and signed below at the May 4, 2023 board meeting) 

 

____________________________    ______________________________ 

Chairman, Douglas Veenendall     Clerk, James Harer 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


